
Redistricting Subcommittee Meeting 

9:00 AM Friday, November 12, 2021 on Zoom 

Present: Shirley Craddick (she/her), Juan Carlos Gonzalez (he/him), Christine Lewis (she/her), Anne 
Buzzini (she/her), Clint Chiavarini (he/him), Ina Zucker (she/her), Connor Ayers (he/him 

Councilor Craddick recommended taking Mayor Bubeniks comments from the pubic hearing on 
November 09 into consideration. He asked for Tualatin to not be split between districts.  

Councilor Gonzalez appreciated the feedback from the Mayor but noted that I5 seems like a good it 
would make a natural border.  

Councilor Lewis noted that Tualatin is in two counties, which is the larger disruption. 

Councilor Craddick also brought attention to comments from Arrthew Ng during the November 10 
public hearing.   

Anne shared a presentation showing how much support each scenario got from public testimony.  

Clint shared a map that combined considerations from public comment with previous scenarios.  

Councilor Gonzalez asked for clarification on comments received from Kathryn Harrington. She had 
recommended including more of Washington County in Metro District 5. 

Councilors discussed the scenario that combined previous scenarios with input from public comments 
and any other issues it resulted in.  

Councilors Craddick and Lewis expressed support for scenarios A1 and A2. 

Councilor Lewis asked if the scenarios could be modified to unify the Parkrose School District. 

Clint discussed possible ways that Parkrose could be unified.  

Ina noted that school districts hadn’t generally come to metro with issues that specifically affected 
them.  

Anne noted that despite A2 being favored by councilors, it was the least popular among public 
testimony. A1 was more popular. 

Councilor Gonzalez reminded the others that less than 50 comments had been received from a region of 
over a million people, so they may not be an accurate sample.  

Councilor Lewis noted that while A1 was popular with written testimony, it was less popular with those 
who attended public hearings.  

Councilor Gonzalez expressed support for bringing scenario A1 as the preferred scenario to the rest of 
the Council  

Councilor Craddick noted that no matter what Tualatin will be in multiple districts.  

A1 was decided as the preferred scenario with A2 as an alternative.  

 


